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GhISEP is deeply concerned about the recent challenges faced by the Ghana Water
Company Limited (GWCL) in supplying water to communities in the Central Region due
to illegal mining activities (galamsey) in the Pra River, as highlighted in GWCL's press
release dated August 30, 2024. We urge the government to take immediate and
decisive action to address this critical issue.

The pollution and siltation of the Pra River pose significant risks to the environment,
human health, and the economy. We recommend the following measures:

1. Immediate cessation of illegal mining activities in the Pra River catchment area.
2. Collaboration with stakeholders to develop and implement sustainable mining
practices.

3. Investment in water treatment technologies to mitigate the impacts of pollution.
4. Enforcement of environmental regulations and laws.

If urgent action is not taken within one month from the release of this press statement,
GhISEP will call on all its members, and professional bodies alike to embark on a
nationwide strike action joined by:

- All hygiene and sanitation workers

- Factory workers across various sectors

- Road safety workers

- Occupational Health, Safety, and Environment (OHSE) workers

This strike will halt all services, including but not limited to:

- Environmental impact assessments
- Safety audits and inspections

- Water quality monitoring

- Hazardous waste management

- Hygiene and sanitation services

- Factory operations

- Road safety services



We emphasize that water is a basic necessity, and itis the government's responsibity
to ensure that the Ghana Water Company can provide clean, safe, and potable
drinking water to the citzenry. We demand an immediate end to the activities of
illegal mining and water pollution in the country.

We urge the government to take this matter seriously and work with us to address the
issue. We are willing to collaborate and provide expertise, but we will not stand by and
watch as the environment and public health are compromised.

Furthermore, we urge the Government to take the health and safety bill seriously and
pass itintolaw, which will helpin checking some of these critical issuesin the country.
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